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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee 
FROM:  Steve Rice, Supervisor Major Parks West 
DATE: November 7, 2019 
SUBJECT: Point Pleasant Park Operations Update 

Currently preparing for Winter operations 
- 5 staff are exempt from the TPW winter works program to focus on parks west winter

maintenance. The plowing and maintenance of PPP is top priority with 30 other sites also
being maintained.

- See attachments;
o Parks winter operation standards (service guidelines for parks).
o Point Pleasant Park plow map.
o List of other park sites that are winter maintained.

Forestry Thinning Project; 
- Project completed this year. Actual area treated will amount to approximately 12 hectares.
- Tender will go out again next spring for the next 10 ha. (Phase 2 of 3).
- Recent CTV coverage showed trees that were taken down during hurricane Dorian and did

not show the actual thinned stands.

Dorian update: 
- Point Pleasant Park was closed for one week to allow for clearing of storm debris from

roadways and hazard tree removals.
- Shoreline really hit hard with storm surge debris and erosion.
- Approximately 100-110 trees lost. 

Stephen Rice. 
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